Regular Session




              March 16, 2020
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, March 16, 2020, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 8 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Kerr     R. Hallapy     J. Crowe
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to excuse any absent officials. 
Mr. Williams- motion by Ms. Viele second by Ms. Zambrini to excuse any absent officials. Any questions or comments?

Ms. Viele- Yes Mr. President, we received this ordinance some days ago and found out how important it was and how important that it was that we be here to pass it. That we needed six people here. When I ran for this office, I made a commitment to be here. Mr. Toda seems to not follow that commitment that he can’t take an hour of his day to be here.

Mr. Williams- Oh okay, I understand where you are coming from, but it is part of my job too that we are not supposed to make depurging comments about our fellow members.

Ms. Viele- Well I just thought

Mr. Williams- I understand where you are coming from Bonnie. I do but 

Ms. Viele- Yea, it could require us to have a special meeting where we have to get together again and be exposed to each other again. Okay, I just object to it. Enough said.
Mr. Williams- Anyone else? Please call the roll

Viele-no

Zambrini-no

Kerr- What are we objecting too? Oh, the absence

Mr. Williams- the absent officials

Mr. Williams- I guess can I ask again are you … all that aren’t here?

Ms. Viele-no

Ms. Zambrini-no

Ms. Viele- No, you know my opinion.
Mr. Kerr-Yea, because

Ms. Viele- I don’t know how to explain it

Mr. Williams- I know if the…you request to excuse absent officials could be 

Ms. Zambrini- amended

Mr. Hallapy- independent vs all

Mr. Williams- You could amend it and object to a certain…remember if you don’t want to excuse them, excuse all absent except.
Ms. Viele- How else are they unexcused? How do we go about unexcusing somebody?

Mr. Williams- I don’t understand
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Ms. Viele- In our rules, it says if you aren’t excused, you don’t get paid for that meeting. So how do we single out?
Mr. Williams- but also in the rules, it says that all you have to do is call me, the Mayor or the police department. I think…I think

Ms. Viele-Okay. You should have a legitimate excuse. Okay, that is my soapbox. I am done. I am still voting no.
Mr. Williams- All right, all right we are all here. Let’s just see absence: any councilmen who cannot attend, oh boy we got to…any councilperson who cannot attend a special or regular meeting should notify the President of Council, Mayor, Clerk of Council or Police Department. President of Council shall state the reason of any absent council member if known. However, the majority of members present (4) at council may excuse any such member from attendance of any regular meeting upon submitting a valid reason. When so excused, no reduction in salary herein is provided shall be made such failure to attend. So, if you feel that someone doesn’t have a valid reason, I would have to think that your request would have been…we could do it to excuse one at a time. I mean Marsha. I don’t believe…this is just for council people basically. I am guessing.
Ms. Viele- Okay, I was just making a point.
Mr. Williams- I believe if you don’t want to excuse one or the other, you could have made the motion to excuse one and not the other, however you want to do it. I am just trying to throw something out there for you because I understand where you are coming from.

Ms. Viele- I understand why Mr. Mogg is excused. He let us know some time ago that he wouldn’t be at this meeting. We know why. He has a legitimate excuse.

Mr. Williams- Do you want to change your request?

Ms. Viele- No. No, I just want to vote no. It is not going to change anything. I just want to make a point.

Mr. Williams- Okay, back to Mr. Kerr.
Roll call continued. Motion passed. 3-yes, 2-no

Mr. Williams- I wish someone would quit messing with my seat. Okay, where are we at? Minutes, I think we have two. Don’t we Bonnie? Two sets of minutes.
Ms. Viele- We have a special meeting, don’t we? We can accept the minutes of March 2nd regular session and what was the special meeting? I am sorry 

Clerk- the 5th
Mr. Williams- the 5th?

Clerk- yea

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes from March 2nd regular session and the special meeting March 5th as presented to council. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
COMMUNICATIONS

Clerk-No Communications this evening
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REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini- I don’t have a report but when it comes to Mr. Villano’s report, I would just like him to bring us up to date on how this corona virus maybe effecting our finances.
Mr. Williams-okay
Park & Rec-Ms. Viele – My report right now is we are still having a meeting on the 19th at 6:00 here in council chambers. That may change with everything that is going on. I did talk to the committee today and the meeting was still on. It may change. It is not set in stone that we are going to be here on the 19th. That is all I can say about that. Okay
Mr. Williams- Okay, thank you
Economic Development- Mr. Mogg- Not in attendance
Planning & Zoning- Mr. Toda- Not in attendance
Utilities- Mr. Kerr – Thank you Mr. President, the utilities committee had a meeting on 3-3. It was here in council chambers. We had four people present. On our agenda items we looked at electric, water and sewer billing. We had a discussion about our current billing notice. We looked at the possibility of providing additional information on the actual statement similar to what all the utilities and agencies provide on usage. We looked at having a functional website that could possibly send out text alerts if there is a water break or boil alert. We looked at a timeline for the implementation of that. What we are calling a new look for the bill to be completed by August 1st. We also looked at the possibility of a rate study, a discussion on a consultation with an outside firm to review our current usage and billing system. We want to have an ordinance to approve that. We are going to have another meeting before that comes up. Additional discussion about our load management we have and how we save residents on the usage on their bills. The meeting was adjourned at 8:25. That is all I have Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- Who all was at your meeting, the committee?
Mr. Kerr- myself, Bonnie, Mayor Kyle and Mr. Palestro

Mr. Williams- Okay, thank you. Okay where are we at?
Streets & Sidewalks –Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, the Streets & sidewalks Committee had a meeting on March 9th. We called to order at 6:30. The committee members were 2nd ward Councilwoman Robin Zambrini, and Council-at-Large Mike Kerr. The Mayor was also present. First, we reviewed the streets and the estimated costs from last year’s program. The total cost of 2019 was $201,000. Mayor Kyle is planning on using the services of an Engineering Consulting Service, Thomas, Fok (is that how you pronounce it) and Associates. We discussed the process of milling the streets and paving higher in the center of the street for optimal water runoff. In addition to last year’s list, the committee reviewed some streets suggested by members and compiled a list of 10 streets that were for paving improvement and a list of alternate streets will be included. It is our intent to have the bidding process completed by June, so we could possibly get the paving done before school starts. Our meeting adjourned at 7:22. I will meet with the Mayor and turn our list in with the Service Director tomorrow, if I am aloud in the building. Okay, thank you
Mr. Williams- thank you

Safety- Mr. Hallapy- Yes Mr. President, all testing for the position of the Full-Time Police Officer has been completed. Twelve candidates have successfully completed all phases of testing. The list of successful candidates has been certified by the Civil Service Commission and presented to the Safety Director. The next phase will be interviews, background investigations, drug screens and medical to select the best two candidates to fill the two open positions. Those processes will be started as soon as possible. Also, this past Friday, I met with the Mayor, Police Chief and Safety Director to discuss what 
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REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
was new with this situation cause by the Corona Virus Pandemic. I was briefed on the plan changes to protocol for the police responding to calls for service. The changes will provide for safety and security for the city as well as protect the officer for unnecessary risk and exposure to the disease. The Safety Director will explain those protocols in his report. That is all Mr. President, thank you. 
Mr. Williams- thank you

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES

CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg
Mr. Williams- Mr. Hallapy do you guys have anything for the cemetery?

Mr. Hallapy- Not at this time. No.

Mr. Williams- okay. thank you

FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Kerr- Yes Mr. President, we had the utility pole moved outside of the station. The fill hydrant was also moved. A BIG thank you to Mr. Palestro, the water department and all their crew. It is going to serve a huge…over a number of years, getting those truck in and out of that tight confinement and with the new tanker and even the old engine 7, it is extremely hard to make that turn. The tank itself is going to be moved (our fuel tank that is there). Basically, that is a diesel tank to fill up the trucks and it will be put on a cement pad. They are going to put a fence around it (a gate around it). There is also going to be a 30 x 60 area that is going to be excavated and filled with gravel and dirt. Currently right now, it is dirt. That will allow for a training area and also pulling in and out and some parking. They have to make it …pack it down pretty good. I finished as I promised, I assisted the department in these AFG Grants for $147,000. In the grant itself, because we do grants all the time, this year it’s new it’s faster. You gotta get it done quicker. We had to have eight separate signatures each time they had to be put in separately and you’re timed for thirty minutes. The grants are very tedious now. You kind of got to jump through all these hoops to hopefully get some money. Basically, we have one Marx radio from mutual aid. So, we do have one radio if something mutual aid would go on. We do have a Marx radio that will communicate with the other communities. This would be for …to get into the grant that the other majority of Trumbull County departments jumped on. Theirs are going to be in this year and these will come in and we will get them hopefully next year. We have to apply for those. There were 37 fire calls last month. The men are utilizing the gym equipment frequently (a multitude of them). I did, as the finance person on the Eagle Joint Fire District, we completed the 2020 budget for the year. They are looking at some improvements for the station, the building with possibly some new LED lighting. It is very dark, old and dreary there. We want to improve that to help out and maybe coating some of the floors with some nonskid paint. That really needs it. The old concrete is fine, but it is a safety issue with people falling. A lot of your airports and major facilities have that nonskid surface. You don’t have to…. we are looking at that for something for 2020. Engine 4 is being re-advertised again at a minimum bid on our website and fire trader auction. We put a 30-day limit on that. Hopefully, we’ll get that removed. It is still on the side of the building. We are hoping that the community, if we vote and when, will support the levy for manpower Monday-Friday 8 to 6. That is all I have Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- thank you
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Lou Carsone- Thank you Mr. President, for the last two weeks, time has been spent almost entirely dealing with the current situation with the COVID-19 virus. One of the first things we did was met with the school system to #1 ensure them the police department would help them in every way we could. Everybody knows the schools are closed. They are handing out food this week on Monday, Wednesday and 
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REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
Friday. I believe that will continue as long as they are closed. Our resource Officer will be present on campus for that. Otherwise, he will be available to the Chief to work regular patrol duties because school is not in session. Excuse me, my voice is wearing out. One of the things we needed to do quickly as this developed was to get some protective equipment for our police officers. We looked to the CDC guidelines for protective equipment that include the n95 for higher protection, latex gloves. Mark what am I thinking here, Tyvek suits and googles. With the help of Mr. Palestro and Mr. Ciccone, we were able to find those. Our police officers now have access to that equipment. The Tyvek suits are going to be difficult in most situations. We are going to have to go to sanitizing if we have to put our hands on somebody. We tried to cut down on contact between our police officers and the citizens. Obviously, that is not always possible for the police department. We arrest people and put our hands-on people. However, the Chief and I worked out some protocols. Normally, we respond to medical emergencies if the person calling is alone, to see if we can assist them and direct the ambulance in and so forth. We are going to change that protocol to say, respond to one and if the person is stable to make a telephone call to the resident. Get the person on the phone and make sure they are stable and direct the ambulance in. If we have to enter the house, mask, goggles, gloves and as much protection as we can have. For nonviolent complaints or complaints that can be taken over the telephone, we are going to try to do that by telephone. We will contact the complainant by telephone and take those. As this develops, we will go to putting some of our reports on a website and having people just fill out reports for minor complaints and submit them to us. Maybe fax witness statements and have them fax or e-mail the statements back to us just to cut down the exposure to the public. Some of the things we are concerned about going forward is the concentration we have in the city of elderly population. We have several high rises in the city. We have Elmwood Assisted Living facility. We have been in contact with Elmwood. They have changed some of their protocols for visiting. I am concerned that some of the elderly people in the high rises will not be able to get out for necessary items like food. I am also concerned if somebody in there tests positive for COVID-19. That entire building might be quarantined. I am not exactly sure how we are going to handle that and how we would get help into those people. We are still talking and looking at that particular situation. One of the grocery stores in town has hired a police officer to be on site today because of the short supply and high demand for essential items at the grocery store. I do believe that went okay today. I am not sure how that situation is going to play out as things become more and more scarce. The Chief has discussed the possibility that he and or the detective may wear uniforms and answer calls as needed as the situation develops. We will go to issuing summons for nonviolent crimes rather than making custodial arrests. The jails have limited their intake of certain prisoners. They will take violent crimes and I believe, if I am not mistaken chief, that is it, violent crimes only. Some of the people that we normally would commit to jail, we are going to have to give summons as needed. The last thing that I have to say is, we kind of touched on this before, if any member of council wants to get their ID’s done…I don’t know how this is going to develop but there may come cases where city officials need ID’s to go places. I don’t know if that is going to be true or not. If you would call the police department at 534-8153. The Chief’s extension is 3008. You can make arrangements to get you photo taken, fill out the paperwork and we will get you ID’s done as soon as we can. Mr. Williams that is all I have at this time.
Mr. Williams- What is the chief’s extension you said?
Mr. Carsone-3008. 

Mr. Williams-Yea, we need to get that done. I asked about that in December to get that done. Thank you.
SERVICE DIRECTOR- Mr. Livingston- Not in attendance
LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- Not in attendance
TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- Not in attendance
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REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Thank you Mr. President. Firstly, I would like to report that Phase I of our audit field work for 2019 is completed. The auditors have left temporarily. They will be back. That has gone along pretty smoothly. Secondly, Ms. Zambrini asked me to mention my estimated impact of corona virus on city finances. At this point, it is pretty much too early to tell. It is anybody’s guess. If you followed financial markets in the last two weeks, it has been absolutely crazy. I definitely anticipate without a doubt that when our CD’s come up for renewal in June, we are going to see a reduction in the interest rate. The prime rate is down to 0-.25% now which is practically nothing. So, I know we are going to see a hit on interest earning power. Tax collections so far have been okay but again, we are still kind of in the early stages of this. We will see what happens. That is all I have this evening thank you.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, and city officials. 
Mayor- I just wanted to…go ahead

Ms. Viele- I just wanted to…I had a question for the Safety Director. I have an ID that we were issued a few years ago. Is that the ID you are talking about or do just the new councilmen need to get an ID?

Mr. Carsone- That is the ID I am talking about. I do believe it has an expiration date on it.
Mr. Williams- They do

Ms. Viele- Okay. I need to update that. Do you still have the picture on file, or do I have to come and get a picture?

Mr. Carsone- We probably do but we ask that you get a new picture every time you get ID’s.
Ms. Viele-but I will be two years older. Okay

Mr. Carsone- I understand. I understand that.

Ms. Viele- Okay thank you. I will make an appointment to do that thank you.

Mr. Williams- Any questions or comments? Mayor

Mayor- I just want to make one comment on what Jerry had made mention. Myself, Service Director Livingston and former Mayor John Darko have all expressed displeasure with the inspection work that was done on our previous street program and the ongoing issues that we did have. I want to thank Mr. Palestro for being so on top of things. CT Consultants did a terrible job of inspecting during that actual paving project, which led us to investigate other engineering firms to oversee our paving project. We had a meeting scheduled for this week…I am sorry last week but the engineering firm canceled any face to face meetings. We are going to continue to discuss things via e-mail to hopefully sign with Thomas Fok. They had done some previous engineering work for the city, especially paving to my knowledge. I want to investigate things before moving forward but that is where we stand. We were hoping to have more to report but obviously, with the circumstances they canceled the meeting. 
Mr. Williams- If I could say, I have been around a little while and have dealt with most of the engineering firms we dealt with. The dealings I did have with Fok, we never really had any problems with them. They were a pretty big help. I think the only reason we were using them was the way we ended up with CT. We went out for bids and their bid was a little bit better than everybody. We were at that time of the opinion that an engineering firm was an engineering firm (not necessarily all the time). I think you made a good decision to try and deal with them. They were always good to deal with for us. I never had any problems with them.
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REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
Mayor- That is what we hope.
Mr. Williams- Any other questions or comments?

There were no more questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams- Now ladies and gentlemen we will move on to our Mayor’s Report. Mayor Ben Kyle
MAYOR’S REPORT 

Thank you, President Williams. First of all, I would like to say that up until the last few weeks, everything was smooth and steady. Now, really shows the test of people that surround you, the people you work with on being able to step up and really make it count. That is what we are here for. We feel for all the residents going through a difficult time. Just to let everyone know, our main function is to help wherever we can. If there is a question, we want people to ask us those questions. Obviously, it is an unprecedented time, unchartered water and from the beginning we have followed the lead of the Office of the President, lead of the Governor and local officials and leaders. Thankfully, we have been in constant contact with the Trumbull Combined Health District and Frank Migliozzi the Health Commissioner on how to deal with COVID-19 for what direction we need to take and what guidance we give to our citizens. I am extremely thankful that they have included myself and our team to be a part of these different discussions to give us the proper information so we can properly lead. We are very very fortunate for that. Overall safety for our residents, our employees, our employee’s families, our safety services and everyone that comes in and out of our community. That’s paramount. That is why we are here. That is our function in a sense. The moment that the school closure happened. We had already had multiple meetings in preparation to say, “what is going on, how do we do it if we need to be put in that situation.” We were, along with myself, Safety Director Carsone, Chief Thompson and the school staff in constant conversation in a sense of how do we keep our students safe, how do we keep our employees safe, how do we keep their employees family’s safe so that they can continue to serve those essentials functions to those students. As so many know, a school system is that structure for those students. It was really…as Lou had made mention, it was impressive to see the amount of people that pulled together to do that. I really want to thank our administration, our department heads, our police for the outstanding cooperation and leadership, especially Safety Service Director Palestro, our Service Director Livingston, our Safety Director Carsone, sorry Utilities Supervisor Palestro and the entire team for constantly having ideas and constantly bringing new thoughts and processes to be able to sustain ourselves. That is what our residents, our rate payers, our taxpayers, the people that come in and out of the city expect. They expect things to continue on even in the face of crisis and that is one of the things we are working through right now and the safety of our seniors as well. As everyone has noticed, there has been some mandates that have come through. They are asking the people over the age of 65 to please stay in your house. Obviously, with the young people to continue the overall functionality of our city. One of the major decisions that was made, we were going to have to make it as a group here and be able to continue on, is to continue to provide services to our residents. Effective Tuesday, March 17, the Senior Center, the Senior Van and City Hall will be closed to the general public. We all need to work together for this. We all need to understand that we don’t know all the answers, but we all want to work together to get through it. The utility billing office which is 330-534-3054 for any question, concerns as far as utilities. Obviously, please call the Mayor’s Office at 330-534-3090 with overall questions and concerns. Obviously, it is going to be very difficult. I feel for our seniors in the fact that they use the Senior Center for their actual lifeline. It is something that is unprecedented. Senior Centers and Senior Transportation all across the county all are shutting down day by day. I tried to keep it open as long as we can. We got an answer for food service for those seniors.  We have been able to receive that answer so that the members of the senior community that did rely on meals through the senior center will still be able to have those meals. They will be transported to them. Obviously, with utilities and taxes and planning & zoning or any other issues that come about, we are just going to work 
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MAYOR’S REPORT 

through it the best as we can. Starting tomorrow, City Hall will be closed to the general public just to protect our employees, to protect the citizens that would come in and out and until further notice. We will update everyone once everything comes back online and open to the public. To talk about briefly, what we have been talking about having our notification system, we acted on it. We are finally in the process of getting everything set up. That is the Nixle notification system that residents will be able to sign up for once we become online with that. Everything is in process currently. Moving forward, residents will be able to sign up for notification through the cities website once that becomes active through the actual parent company itself. That is all
Mr. Williams- Thank you. Do we have a motion to accept the Mayor’s report?

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the Mayor’s Report.

Mr. Williams- any questions or comments? Yes Bonnie

Ms. Viele- I did announce the Park & Rec. meeting but since the building is going to be closed, that should be canceled also?
Mayor- I would say that is something that could be postponed.

Ms. Viele- I don’t have official word from the committee but I think that is the appropriate thing to do.
Mayor- thank you

Ms. Viele-thank you

Mr. Williams- I…okay…If I was you Mayor, I would just contact all the boards and tell them City Hall is closed. No meetings.
There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
Mr. Williams- I have three items. To start it off, I just checked my phone and the judge rejected the proposal to delay the primary election (Franklin County Judge). They are not sure if it could be…if anybody could try to file an appeal on it but apparently just from what I read he rejected it. The legislature was there, their lawyers were there and said they didn’t want it stopped. We are probably going to have an election tomorrow. Also, I spoke with the law director between meetings. He said he didn’t see a problem with us doing that scheduling an emergency meeting. He felt it was the best thing for us. We could schedule one for tonight and finish up tomorrow night. This way he will have …he doesn’t even have the legislation prepared yet. That way we could pass it all tomorrow and it could be signed. As long as we have five that way. We probably should have put emergency on that, so it goes into effect immediately. 
Mayor- It is.
Mr. Williams- Okay because it is not on…Oh, yea it is. I am sorry. It is marked it just not written up here. Usually, it is up here declaring an emergency. The last thing, I didn’t get to talk about during caucus, we kind of ran out of time. I don’t know if anybody else… well, I know you are aware of it. People were questioning if we are going to do anything, if people are put out of work about the utility bills. That might be something you guys want to look at. We might have to have a meeting to have council pass something for that.
Mayor- Obviously, we have worked with people as far as extensions. I think we will be creating an internal policy that

Mr. Williams- I mean it is there in the 
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MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
Mr. Palestro- terms of service

Mr. Williams- terms of service. Thank you, Eddie. Danny has the power to do that for people once a year. 

Mayor- Yea, I think we will be…I am going to look at things at a case by case basis and being able to extend whatever terms that would be necessary. Obviously, this is unprecedented. It seems like a lot of utility companies are working in the same motion where no shut offs would be performed during this time period. Obviously, all based upon a case by case basis. That is where in my mind is where we need to stay is a case by case basis. As long as there is evidence, we want to work with people. We don’t want anyone to have undue hardship.
Mr. Williams- Okay, very good. Okay, my last thing is I am going to announce that council is going to hold an emergency meeting to directly follow this meeting. When this is over, we will just stay here and convene into an emergency meeting. That is all I have. Does anyone have anything else under miscellaneous. 

Mr. Viele- Mr. President, did you set a time for tomorrow night?

Mr. Williams- I did not yet.
Ms. Viele- I am a supervisor in the back here. I am not available.

Mr. Williams- until what time? Oh, you aren’t available at all are you?

Ms. Viele- No, I am not available at all until like 9:30 at night. From 5:30 tomorrow morning until 9:30 unless, you do it at my lunch hour. I can’t take lunch after 4:00. I am not allowed to leave after 4:00.

Mr. Williams- So what do we do?

Ms. Viele- Are you going to have enough? Are you going to need five? If Mike is back?

Mayor- What about Wednesday?

Ms. Viele- I can do Wednesday.
Mr. Crowe- I am available

Mr. Williams- Ryan

Mr. Hallapy- That is fine

Mr. Williams- So when do we want to meet 6:00 Wednesday? Is that okay with everybody?

Ms. Viele- That works for me.
Mr. Williams- Is that okay Robin?

Ms. Zambrini- Could it be a little bit earlier?

Mr. Williams- 5?

Ms. Zambrini- It could be at like quarter to 6. It is just I have something at 6:15.
Mr. Williams- Okay, why don’t we say 5:30.
Mayor-5:30

Ms. Zambrini- 5:30
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MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
Mr. Williams- Wednesday evening

Mr. Williams- Okay, so I am going to schedule an emergency meeting for council Wednesday evening at 5:30.
Ms. Viele- Mr. President, Is the building going to be officially closed then? It has to be a public meeting.
Mayor- Right. As far as it would be a public council meeting that obviously, we would be able to make an exception.
Ms. Viele-Okay
Mayor- Without a doubt, it will be open to Hubbard City Council.
Ms. Viele- okay

Mr. Williams- and as much as, if you would put this in the paper, for as much as we want people to come to our meetings, we would ask you to use caution in your …common sense. Okay, that is all I have. Anyone else have anything? Okay we will move to public. Oh, we don’t have any agenda items so we will move to 

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS 
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

It was moved by Mr. Hallapy with a second by Mr. Crowe to have the law director draw up the necessary legislation to amend language on Ordinance #131.02 to encompass emergencies other than riot or insurrection and declaring an emergency. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams- Okay, we have no ordinances or resolutions at this time so we will move to 
ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who would like to address council on non-agenda items related to city council business when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. 
Mr. Williams- Since there is no one, I would entertain a motion to adjourn.
ADJOURN 
A motion was made by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

